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At the beginning of the 19th century the Earl of Radnor was Joseph Pleydell-Bouverie. 

The need for cash was clear to see by the amount of land and property being sold off. 

The Berkshire County Archives at Reading hold many of the records of the Radnor 

Estate, based locally at Coleshill House, but for administrative purposes the family 

seat of Longford Castle in Wiltshire. This listing concerns a small farm at Lower 

Bourton. 

 

There is an article of Agreement dated 13th December 1810, made between Henry 

Wakeman (Surveyor & Agent) on behalf of the Earl of Radnor and John Kent of 

Bourton, near Shrivenham. (BCA. D/EPB/E111). The farm in size total is 69a 3r 28p and is 

in Lower Bourton, the Homestead being down the spur road on the bend that leads 

off to the west before the railway bridge. The original buildings have now gone, and 

new buildings erected. The first map below seems to have been drawn up at the same 

time circa 1810, and then reused for subsequent sales. The second map is from 

Ordnance Survey circa 1880. 

 

 



 
 

The price that John Kent paid was £5481 and was freehold, so therefore completely 

free of the Radnor Estate. The farm was occupied by the tenant at that time who was 

William Hibberd. In the catalogue particulars it was Lot 3. 

 

 
 



 
 

 

John appears on the Census for 1841 and we can only assume that Hannah, 25 years 

his junior, was his wife.  

 

 



An advertisement appeared in the newspaper in September 1844 announcing the sale 

of all the farm stock and household goods of John Kent of Bourton. (Devizes & Wilts Gazette 

19th September 1844). It states that he is leaving the farm but it’s not known where he went. 

One could assume that at age 69 he would have been considering retirement. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


